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Nov - Dec, 2015 

 

The EYF 
Newsletter  

 

      

 
Dear friends, 

Some news in brief since our last Newsletter… 

EYF staff finished the recommendations of 
applications received (1st October deadline) for 
the Programming Committee on Youth (PC). 

The PC met on the 3 – 4 December at the 
European Youth Centre in Strasbourg for their 
34th meeting. It approved the following number of 
grants to be awarded: 

- work plans: 21 granted out of 34 
applications; 

- international activities: 20 granted, 3 
resubmissions,  out of 33 applications; 

- structural grants: 40 granted out of 45 
applications; 

- study sessions: 9 adopted out of 20 
applications. 

The PC also took decisions regarding pilot 
activities taking place beginning of 2016.  

Applicants will be contacted ASAP and informed 
of the decision. More info on the process… 

Finally, as the end of the year 2015 is fast 
approaching, the EYF team would like to wish you 
all Happy Holidays and a Happy New Year! 

We’ll be in touch in 2016!  

the EYF team 

Happy reading! 

  

 

Our values: diversity, flexibility, 
respect, teamwork 

 

 

       

http://bit.ly/1p6wt7r
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EYF website revamped!  

 

 

 
Want to know what the EYF can offer you? 
What kind of organisations and projects we 
support? We have reorganised the website to 
make it easier to find all the information you 
are looking for.  

MORE… 

 

 

       

EYF publishes No Hate Speech Movement online resource  

 

 
 

 
With this publication, the European Youth 
Foundation would like to outline its 
involvement in the No Hate Speech Movement 
campaign and to present examples of the 
projects that illustrate the diversity of initiatives 
that are being supported. 

MORE… 

 

 

       

EYF (Re)mix Seminar 2016  

 
Searching for participants!!! 

From 1 to 4 March 2016, the European Youth 
Foundation (EYF) of the Council of Europe is 
organising a seminar with representatives of 
international and local youth NGOs at the 
European Youth Centre in Strasbourg. 

MORE… 

 

 

 

       

http://bit.ly/1SIA4CN
http://bit.ly/1HPUzx2
http://bit.ly/1Odnvvw
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TESTIMONIALS 

 

 
“Thanks for your feedback. Working with you is 
very exciting!” 

“I wanted to thank you for the support you gave 
us in June 2014 when we have organised a 
seminar “Building Human Library network in 
Poland”. Thanks to your support back then, we 
have organised a seminar for 20 Human Library 
Organisers and it started an amazing process of 
the Human Library blossoming in Poland.” 

  

 

[“Supporting young people in 
getting closer to their objectives 

and their vision of a better 
future.”] 

 

 

       

 If you no longer wish to subscribe to this service, please contact: eyf@coe.int  

 Visit us http://eyf.coe.int  www.youtube.com/user/EYFcoe  
Like us https://www.facebook.com/europeanyouthfoundation   
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